

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We would like to invite you to our 4th annual 'Stay Safe' Information Evening which is to be held at Castle Rushen High School on **Wednesday 16**th **October** from 6:30pm to 7:15pm

Building on the success of previous years, the evening aims to help parents and carers gain a better understanding of the issues and dangers currently facing young people. These issues are constantly changing but by keeping up to date with current trends and risk factors we can work together to reduce these risks and help keep our young people keep safe.

The evening will proceed as follows:

- 6:30pm Introduction Headteacher, Mr K Winstanley
- 6:35pm E Safety presentation: Staying Safe Online
 - Presenters: Graham Kinrade Director of Operations, Government Technology Services.
- More than ever, young people communicate, share and view content and use games online. Do you know what risks your children are exposed to online or what you can do about it? Are you aware of the very real risks with potentially long reaching consequences? This session aims to highlight some of these risks, answer questions and offer useful, practical information to help minimise those risks.

Julie Wilsdon (ICT Advisory Teacher, IOM DESC) and Sam Lund (PSHE, DESC) will also be present to provide further information regarding staying safe that will be distributed via email and the website to pupils as part of their PSHE & Wellbeing programmes.

- 7:15pm Question and Answer session
- Tea/coffee and biscuits

Additionally, there will be a chance to be the amongst the first to view the new school plans and to speak to Minister Graham Cregeen and Richard Collister, Director of Estates, DESC about the proposed new school buildings.

If you have any questions regarding this event please contact the school at CRHSEnquiries@sch.im

Kind regards.

Yours faithfully,

Tony Fallon

Assistant Headteacher.